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Comments for Public Posting: It is wrong to coerce the public to do something they do not want
to do by no longer allowing them to freely participate in society.
Law abiding and tax paying citizens are now being discriminated
against in the guise of being in their best interest. What is in
everyone's best interest is having the freedom to choose what is
best for ourselves. The Nuremburg Code was written so that
events like this would never happen again.



